Southern Company Generation 

Supplemental Comments to NAESB Recommendation 
WEQ OASIS Standard 001-9.7
August 11, 2006

As a result of discussions at the August 11, 2006 ESS/ITS conference call, Southern Company Generation (SCGen) would like to offer the following supplemental comments.  
Discussions at the conference call indicated that FERC’s direction on Standard 001-9.7 is clear that rollover rights are always transferred to the redirect when the termination date of the redirect request coincides with the termination date of the Parent Reservation.  SCGen agrees that FERC, through its guidance in Order 676, does not want the issue of whether the rollover rights transfer to the new path or remain on the original path to be negotiable between the provider and the customer.  However, it is not necessarily clear to SCGen that FERC intended to completely foreclose all options available to the customer, particularly in the case where the customer’s rollover rights would be permanently reduced as a result of the redirect request.  As such, SCGen recommends a minor addition to Standard 001-9.7.  SCGen would be amenable to one of the following options, provided in order of its preference: 
9.7.x  Option A: In the circumstance in which a customer’s redirect would result in reduced rights as a result of restrictions on the redirected path, the customer shall be given the option to keep its rollover rights on the path of the Parent Reservation.

9.7.x Option B: In the circumstance in which a customer’s redirect would result in reduced rights as a result of restrictions on the redirected path, the customer shall be given the option to modify its original request to redirect, without loss of queue time, so that the termination date of the redirect does not coincide with the termination date of the Parent Reservation.

9.7.x Option C: At the time of submission, the customer shall be given the option, at its discretion, of maintaining rollover rights on the original path.

As always, thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Joel Dison

Southern Company Generation

Regulatory Affairs and Energy Policy
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Southern Company Generation 

Original Comments to NAESB Recommendation

WEQ OASIS Standard 001-9.7

August 7, 2006
Southern Company Generation (SCGen) is pleased to provide comments to the NAESB Executive Committee (EC) and to the Electronic Scheduling and Information Technology Subcommittees (ESS/ITS) regarding its proposed modifications to the WEQ OASIS Standard 001-9.7.  SCGen supports the recommendation as proposed. 
As always, SCGen commends NAESB for their efforts and thanks NAESB for the opportunity to participate in this process.

Sincerely,

Joel Dison

Southern Company Generation

Regulatory Affairs and Energy Policy
